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Communication
CoUNCIL: Cxd-a31 16

£ Rpt.No. 3 { ltem 2, _

From: Kevin Callahan

Sent: Sunday, October 06, 2019 6:42 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Cc: mackenzieridgerpa@gmail.com

Subject: Dufferin & Kirby - Rimzi Stohe Development

Hello,

[ am writing to speak against the proposed housing development and Dufferin and Kirby. [ live on the west side of
bufferin south of Kirby and as you can see from the pictures 've attached to my e-mail, Dufferin street comes to a
standstill every morning during rush hour southbound from Kirby all the way te Dufferin. | understand that new housing
developments need to be built for growth in the city, however this area cannot support another housing development
until we have improvement in the roads to support it, Dufferin must be made into a four lane road, along with Kirby
road before any new houses should be built. Residents who currently live in this area are trapped every morning with
huge delays due to traffic. We do not have the roads to support a 526 residential lot housing development that only
exits to Dufferin street! Please consider the current residents who are already suffering with insufficient roadways In
the area before bringing hundreds of more cars into the neighbourhood.

Please include my comments at the public meeting being held on October 7th when this development is being
discussed.
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